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New world meets old in a convergence of culture on gorgeous Cozumel island in the Caribbean
off the East coast of Mexico’s Yucatan Peninsula. Surrounded by some of the clearest turquoise
waters in the world, it is postcard perfect with amazing visibility making it a world renowned top
diving destination.After Cozumel’s amazing waters were declared by one of the foremost
authorities on diving: Jacques Cousteau, as the most spectacular diving in the world, scuba
divers have converged on the island bringing a wealth of other cultures along with them.Even
with this injection of tourism molding and creating a new Cozumel, the ancient Maya ways,
traditions, Gods and Goddess’s have retained their place within the culture and islands peoples.
Ixchel (pronounced Ish-shell) is the islands guardian. One of the most important Mayan
goddesses, she remains the undercurrent of the island with many believing Cozumel holds
special energy and healing as Ixchel is the mother of all. Goddess of medicine, healing, fertility,
motherhood and associated with the moon she is the one to ask permission from before
entering the Mayan world.The oldest ruins on the island, San Gervasio in the middle of the
island are dedicated to her, la diosa Ixchel (the goddess Ixchel) and local shaman believe she
birthed all of the women of the world no matter of race, color or continent, right there on
Cozumel.This rich cultural heritage means that the island has a relaxed and nice feel to it.
Reflected on the faces of the locals, there is a happiness and peace blanketing Cozumel that
resides in its residents all over the island. Albeit may be hard to hear during the nightlife in the
middle of town, but it is felt strongly when entering the parks, natural places and ruins of the
island.
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places I love in Mexico but Cozumel Island is hands down, above all, my favorite so I can’t wait
to share its wonders with you. This little island ticks all the boxes for me and many a happy hour
have been spent on, in and gazing upon its gorgeous turquoise Caribbean waters. I hope you
will fall in love with it as much as I have – Bel.About the Author – an experienced traveler of over
30 countries and Travel Writer, Belinda (aka Bel) is living on Cozumel full time after the beauty of
its surrounding turquoise waters stopped her wandering feet in their tracks. Exploring in and
around the island extensively, no reef not snorkeled, no hidden gem not found, her days are full
of discovering the treasures this island contains. Nothing is safe from her curiosity. When there is
a free moment she’s off on another adventure in or around these glorious Caribbean waters sure
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Sight-Seeing22. Hidden Gems23. Playa de CarmenIntroductionNew world meets old in a
convergence of culture on the gorgeous Cozumel island in the Caribbean off the East coast of
Mexico’s Yucatan Peninsula. Surrounded by some of the clearest turquoise waters in the world,
it is postcard perfect with amazing visibility making it a world renowned top diving
destination.After Cozumel’s amazing waters were declared by one of the foremost authorities on
diving: Jacques Cousteau, as the most spectacular diving in the world, scuba divers have
converged on the island bringing a wealth of other cultures along with them.Even with this
injection of tourism molding and creating a new Cozumel, the ancient Maya ways, traditions,
Gods and Goddess’s have retained their place within the culture and islands peoples. Ixchel
(pronounced Ish-shell) is the islands guardian. One of the most important Mayan goddesses,
she remains the undercurrent of the island with many believing Cozumel holds special energy
and healing as Ixchel is the mother of all. Goddess of medicine, healing, fertility, motherhood
and associated with the moon she is the one to ask permission from before entering the Mayan
world.The oldest ruins on the island, San Gervasio in the middle of the island are dedicated to



her, la diosa Ixchel (the goddess Ixchel) and local shaman believe she birthed all of the women
of the world no matter of race, color or continent, right there on Cozumel.This rich cultural
heritage means that the island has a relaxed and nice feel to it. Reflected on the faces of the
locals, there is a happiness and peace blanketing Cozumel that resides in its residents all over
the island. Albeit may be hard to hear during the nightlife in the middle of town, but it is felt
strongly when entering the parks, natural places and ruins of the island.In town, even though it
can appear busy, that undercurrent of peace resides. Walking the main street, Avenida Rafael E.
Melgar, along the waterfront you will see smiling faces greeting you, asking you to come in for a
free tequila tasting or just to browse through the shops. Some places offer ‘regalitos’ (little gifts in
Spanish) to entice you to come into their shop which is sweet and every shoppers delight.There
is great shopping, restaurants and things to see in town so it is easy to spend the day just
walking around exploring and meeting some of those smiling faces. Plus, some of the
inhabitants are the best thing to see. Like the man selling ice-cream has that trained his Macaw
to be a part of the act. He yells ‘ice cream’ and the macaw chimes in with ‘you scream for ice
cream’ which is delightfully entertaining and warms the heart. On a hot day, it’s hard to resist
that.Alternatively, hiring a jeep and seeing the entire island in a day is a great way to go as well.
There is a lot of beauty to be seen in the natural places of the island. Hidden gems like the most
southern point in Mexico can be found in Punta Sur (South Point), an eco-park taking up a huge
portion of the southern end of the island providing sanctuary for some unique and rare
wildlife.Diving, adventure, relaxation, shopping, amazing food in both local cuisines from the
Yucatan and fine dining from all over the world alongside interactions with dolphins, rays and
sharks are all great reasons amongst many more to visit Cozumel, one of biggest jewels of the
Caribbean.1.San Miguel de CozumelMade for exploring, the main ferry terminal from Playa del
Carmen drops you right in the heart of town at the Plaza. As far as your eyes can see in both
directions the main street directly on the waterfront holds a wealth of shopping and everything
you could possibly want. Making your way around the plaza’s park, there are shops lining every
side with a few restaurants scattered in for good measure. It’s fun to explore the traditional
market at the back where you can find handicrafts, souvenirs and hand made this and that like
leather goods. Both beautiful and colorful, these boots, bags, sandals, belts and much more
make for unique gifts with a little more class at a great price. Plus, it helps support locals.The
town itself, being a major tourist hotspot for international cruise liners possesses everything you
would expect in the realm of food. While also providing those fast food chains like Burger King,
McDonalds and Starbucks, Cozumels hundreds of restaurants offer up everything in
mouthwatering style. Brazilian BBQ, seafood straight from those Caribbean waters, Argentinian
and all manner of Central American cuisines through to the some of the best fine dining in
Mexico.Wandering the streets is an adventure in itself as many stores are tucked away just
waiting to be discovered by those adventurous travelers who wander further than the main
Avenida. Great prices and bargains can be found with a little exploration and even just walking
further along the main street toward the north there are great monuments teaching about the



history of the island.Stretching your legs has never been more beautiful with a wide shorefront
walk stretching for miles toward the south. One of a kind attractions can be found along the way
like stopping off to swim with rays and sharks, or enjoying a tequila tasting. Better yet, how about
trying a water sport you’ve never seen like SNUBA or Fly-boarding. There are countless
treasures waiting to be discovered which offer something for everyone. Some places offer all of
the above so everyone in a group would find something of interest to do.Another option is to
venture out and do a walking tour of the town. Local guides can easily be found at the main ferry
terminal or in the plaza. The beauty of this is that they can show you ‘their town’, its history and
places of interest like churches, architecture, monuments and their meaning and even some
great street art. Cozumel is full of great street art which is something a lot of people don’t
experience. They walk the one main street in the heart of town and forget about the rest of the
town thinking it is all the same.So, however you decide to explore San Miguel, the main township
has more than bars, restaurants and shopping. There are some cultural treasures in there as
well so be sure to explore.2.Diving and SnorkelingA world-renowned top diving destination,
Cozumel’s pristine crystal clear Caribbean waters are its biggest draw card. Chock-a-block full of
colorful tropical fish species this Mesoamerican reef has underwater natural caverns, drop offs
and a swim through or two to enhance your diving experience. Submerged sculptures add
another dimension to the underwater world, and a vast array of sea life make it a ‘must see’ on
most divers wish lists.Swim with dolphins, sea turtles, manatee’s and more, it’s not just sea
sponges, fans and anemones swaying in the current to cruise along and look at. With some of
the best visibility in the world, you’ll see everything clearly on any given day no matter which of
the amazing locations around the island you choose. Let’s not forget, wrecks and submerged
sculptures are also popular underwater attractions which you’ll find scattered around as well as
star fish the size of your head!These waters are so intoxicating a lot of people that are visiting for
the day choose to spend it diving, or snorkeling if they are unable to dive. The turquoise waters
beacon like a siren to all ocean lovers, with many flocking to the island to gain their .is a top dive
shop on the island. Deep crystal clear waters are right outside their doors at the end of a private
dock where you can literally step off and be at a reef within minutes. So, no matter if you only
have a few hours, a day, a week or a month, they have a team of professional PADI dive masters
and instructors ready to jump in right alongside you. Or better yet, when you visit stay and
become one yourself.
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Barttman, “It's what you need to know in Cozumel!. Who better to get the inside scoop from for a
destination than someone who actually lives there. Bel tells about everything on the Island that
you should try to get to (pick what you can) and some things that are very unexpected...like the
chocolates.  Thanks to Bel, now I know where to go and what to do when I visit Cozumel!”

H. Bryan, “Not just for tourists!. Absolutely adorable insights on things to experience on the
island of Cozumel! I am a resident and there were Interesting things to see that I was unaware
of. Great guide for visitors and residents alike!”

KATTRINA O'CONNELL, “Visual delight. Wow, I’m actually planning to go there now, as a bucket
list to be ticked off. This was such a visually written book, you can smell the ocean and delights
to be had. Looking forward to my upcoming visit even more so now! Thank you”

Jeannette M., “Now so want to go there!. Travel shared expertly!”

The book by Belinda  Woodhouse has a rating of  5 out of 5.0. 4 people have provided feedback.
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